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No. 379 

P.O. Box 845 

Horsham Vic 3402 

Incorporated Number A0003335K 

Member of the Federation of Victorian Vintage and Classic Vehicle Clubs Inc. and the Association of Motoring Clubs Inc. 

Next Meeting: AGM & July General Meeting 

Dooen Hall  
Thursday 13th July at 8pm 

All welcome 
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WMHVS [Inc.] Office Bearers for 2022-2023 

Life Members: 
Wes Atwood (dec), Fred Opprecht, Jack Gunn (dec), Clem Duldig, Vic Ellis, John King (dec), Gary Knight, 
Neville Thomas, Bill Allen (dec), Dave & Marge Barnard, Stewart (dec) & Cheryl Muir, Don Perry. Alan Jolley 

Club Person of the Year— Ken McMartin 

President Colin Kemp Louise colin-kemp@bigpond.com 
0488 717 744 

Senior Vice 
President Frank Miller Karen f_miller53@yahoo.com.au 

0427042839 

Junior Vice 
President Max Zbierski Sue  0419135131 

Secretary Neville Thomas Gayle nevngayle@bigpond.com 
5382 1229 or  
0419 385 242 

Assistant 
Secretary 

Don Perry Cheryl dondalperry@gmail.com 
5382 3129 or 
0427 861 247 

Treasurer Dean Robertson   wmhvs@wmhvs.org.au 0477 159 494 

Assistant 
Treasurer 

Neil Smith Amabile smithneil51@gmail.com 
5382 3896 or 
0417 358 092 

Membership 
Secretary 

Darrell Jeffries Barb darrellnbarb@gmail.com 
5382 3186 

0418 564 010 

Permit Vehicle 
Registrar 

Mauro Boddi Sue mboddi@internode.on.net 0403 607 517  

Federation/
AOMC Reps 

Neville & Gayle 
Thomas 

Alan & Venie 
Jolley 

 
 

Newsletter 
Editor 

Sue Boddi  wmhvseditor@gmail.com  

Events 
Director 

Don Perry 
Cheryl dondalperry@gmail.com  0427 861 247  

Events 
Committee 

Neville Thomas 

Don Perry 

Vic Ellis 

Ken Taylor 
Rod Warrick 

Maureen Lister Warrick 

Trevor Muller 
Peter Anthony 

Club Website Dean Robertson    

Facebook Page Sue Boddi    

Rally Director 
2022 

Dean Robertson 0477 159 494 rally@wmhvs.org.au    

Library 
Committee 

Alan Jolley Alan Cannane   

Permit 
Renewal 
Signatories 

Mauro Boddi 
0403 607 517 

Neville Thomas 
0419 385 242 

Dean Robertson 

0477 159 494 

Colin Kemp 

0488 717 744 

Vic Ellis 

0409 326 364 

         Rod Warrick 

         0428 861 695 

 

First Aid 
Officers 

Bruce Brody  Greg Schultz Maureen Lister Warrick Noel Taylor 

Vehicle 
Scrutineers– 

Pre 1949 

Terry Rudolph 

5382 0591 

Vic Ellis 

5398 2016 

Rod Warrick 

0428 861 695 

 

 

Regalia Sue Boddi and Sue Zbierski  

Swap Director 
2024 

Terry Pollock  0406 006 040 swap@wmhvs.org.au   

Swap 
Committee 

Neville Thomas Rob Binns Russell Davies 
 

Clubrooms 
Committee 

Neil Smith 

Alan Cannane 

Greg Schultz 

John Brack 

James Feery 

Steve Garwood 

 

Rod Warrick 

Maureen Lister Warrick 

Max Zbierski 
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DATE CLUB EVENT TIME CONTACT 

JULY    

Sunday 2nd Sunday Lunch at Creekside Hotel 
Warracknabeal 
 

Those who wish to 
convoy will meet at 
Horsham Sports and 
Community Club rear 
carpark at 10.45am for 
11am leave. 
Or alternatively meet at 
the pub at 12pm 

To help the hotel with catering 
please let Don Perry know you 
are coming by Wednesday 
June 28th 

Text 0427 861 247 or 
dondalperry@gmail.com 

Sunday 2nd For those who aren’t going to 
Warracknabeal. 
Bike and Car Show                             
Day on the Course Edenhope                                

Organised by Good Ole 
Boys Car and Bike 
Club, Edenhope 

See advert on FaceBook for 
details 

Thursday 13th WMHVS AGM & July General 
Meeting 

Dooen Clubrooms 

8pm Just turn up 

Small plate of supper please 

Saturday 15th Coffee, Cars & Motorbikes  
Conways Horsham  

10am To be followed by a visit to club 
member, Peter Miller’s shed to 
see his fabulous collection 

Sunday 30th Great Western Pub for a counter 
lunch 

We will travel in convoy the back 
way past Taylors Lake, through 
Wal Wal and Glenorchy, along the 
old Glenorchy Road to Western 
Hwy then  turn east at Deep Lead 
Road to head to Stawell past Mark 
Diggins Tiny Home. Then follow 
Newingon Road to meet up with 
Patrick Street tuning left at Duke 
Street to follow Albion Road and 
Bulgana Road to meet Sandy 
Creek Road which takes us into 
Great Western. There is about 6 
kilometres of pretty good unmade 
road. 

Meet at Sports and 
Community Club car 
park at 10.00 am  

To help the pub with catering 
please let Don Perry know that 
you are coming by Tuesday 
25th of July.  
Text 0427 861 247 or email 
dondalperry@gmail.com  

AUGUST    

Thursday 10th WMHVS General Meeting 

Dooen Hall 
8pm Just turn up 

Please bring a small plate of supper 

Wednesday 16th Coffee and Cars and Motorbikes at 
Oma’s Cafe Dimboola at 10am 

 

Those who wish to 
convoy from Horsham 
will meet on Dimboola 
Road in front of 
Horsham College at 
9.00am for a 9.15 leave 

Other members welcome to 
travel directly to Oma’s  

Sunday 20th WMHVS Annual Dinner at Glen 
Logan Restaurant, Horsham 

 

Please save the date and 
be ready turn up for a 
good meal, bar service 
and plenty of fellowship 

Further details in the August 
newsletter. 

SEPTEMBER    

 September and beyond..... The new 
Events committee will be well 
installed by September and we look 
forward to their calendar of events 

  

Wimmera Mallee Historical Vehicle Society Events Calendar 
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WMHVS July 2023 Presidents Report 
Hi all  

Well, as I sit down to pen this month’s notes I am struggling to work out where the year has gone. It’s 
hard to believe it’s coming up to 12 months since taking on the challenge to lead the club. Whilst not 
wanting to get lost in recounting the year I want to acknowledge all the support I have received over the 
year, especially from the executive team who have made my job so easy.  

Thanks to everyone involved from the team turning the heaters on and being prepared for coffees and 
chat after each meeting through to members organizing the great range of events and activities, we have 
all been able to enjoy. Please accept this as my personal thanks for making me look good and making this 
club such a great organisation to be involved with and to anyone that’s interested in the future make sure 
you get more involved as the opportunities arise. The more you’re involved with the club the bigger the 
reward you’ll receive. 

With winter settling in and the rain gods looking after the farming community we are all seeking more 
indoor or warmer activities. Whilst my toys are getting regular start-ups in the shed, I haven’t been too 
excited to don the safety gear for a quick ride. Think I am fast becoming a fair-weather rider. 

Congratulations to Colin Thomas for taking on the task to establish a museum for Horsham and District, 
Whilst I personally was unable to attend the public meeting the press reports sounded positive, and 
activities seem in place to push on with the concept. I look forward to hearing how this progresses. 

 As we head into July, I hope the majority of members have checked, updated and then returned the 
membership payments and vehicle registry forms for the club permit scheme to allow the club to keep 
accurate records in line with the Vic Roads permit scheme. Membership renewals are not complete until 
these forms are returned and processed. I am also keen to make sure that all the vehicles registered 
against our club have the required pictures loaded into the system, which is also a Vic Roads condition of 
the permit scheme. 

Again, Don and the events team have had a range of activities we can get involved in and I hope we will 
hear some great reports on these events at the July meeting. 

I must thank Don for stepping up at the last meeting to be the assistant secretary whilst Neville was 
absent. It’s always rewarding to see club members stepping up when needed to keep the club running 
smoothly. 

Again, a gentle reminder as we head towards the Annual Meeting, I would like to encourage any 
members who are interested in taking up a position on the executive committee to reach out if you have 
questions. I have had a couple of the executive advise they will not renominate for executive roles next 
year so we welcome any interest from members looking to become more involved with club operations. 

I look forward to chatting with you all at our next meeting, until then stay safe and warm whilst enjoying 
your vehicles and remember to check the event list within the bulletin and join in the events you have 
time to attend. 

Cheers, Colin 

 

 

 

WMHVS Executive Nomination Form can be found on page 14 
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      Wimmera Mallee Historical Vehicle Society - General Meeting No. 526 – MINUTES 

          Held at WMHVS Clubrooms  –  DOOEN  - 8th June2023 

 

Meeting Opened :  8.05pm 

 

Visitors/Guests :  President Colin Kemp welcomed visitor Tom Sudholz 

 

In attendance :  D. Perry, D. Jeffries, C. Kemp, D. Robertson, A. Jolley, V. Jolley, D. Barnard,  
 L. Williamson, A. Cannane, I. Brown, J. Taylor, B. Brody, K. Brody, J. Buckley, J. Brack,        
 J. Mitchell, D. Mitchell, S. Friend, P. Kelly, S. Garwood, R. Schneider, C. Thomas,               
 L. Hogan. B. Williams, C. Smith, B. Streeter, K. Johnson, V. Ellis, P. Curkpatrick, D. Wood,  
 P. Wood, J. Perrone, J. Smith, T. Pollock, N. Smith, P. Demlo, F. Miller, P. Anthony,         
 A. Atwood, R. Atwood, B. Schilling, M. Schilling, D. Lupton, J. Gasparini, P. Sudholz,           
 T. Sudholz, T. Rudolph, A. King, B. Hicks, R, Fidge, G. Mills, M. Boddi, S. Boddi                 
 (52 Members – 1 Visitor) 
 

Apologies :   L. & J. Doolan, M. & S. Zbierski, A. Saunders, H. Curkpatrick, W. Donald, G. Smith,            
 C. Ladlow, K. Taylor, K. Jakobi, H. Russell, K. McMartin, E. Milbourne, I. Jarred, N. Eltze,  
 N. Thomas, M. Barnard, R. Warrick, M. Lister-Warrick, R. Lawson 

 

Minutes :   Moved Alan Cannane that the minutes of the previous General Meeting (No.525) be accepted as 
circulated in the Newsletter. Seconded by Neil Smith    -   carried 

 

Secretaries Report :  Nil report due to absence of Secretary Nev Thomas. Assistant Sec. Don Perry taking 
the minutes. 

 

Treasurers Report :  Dean Robertson presented his Treasurers report and moved that it be received. 
Seconded by Bruce Brody                                                                           -   carried 

 

Membership :  An application to join the WMHVS has been received from William Griffith 

 

Reports :   Federation :- Alan Jolley reported that Motoring Heritage Day was a success with a large number 
of Historic Vehicles ‘out and about’. With the current move to more electric vehicles, it was 
pointed out that there were quite a few manufacturers offering electric vehicles in the early 
1900’s. Two new historic vehicle museums are to be opened in southern Queensland. Bendigo 
Swap is on target to be on again this year. However costs to operate at the Bendigo Showgrounds 
are a significant problem. (nearly 50k to hire the grounds and take out insurance this year). A 
point of discussion for the next Federation Meeting. Federation are still looking for volunteers to 
assist at the Swap. 

 

                    Events :-  Swap Meet.  Following up on the need for a dedicated phone for the Swap Meet 
Director (which can be passed on to incoming Directors), we now have a phone. Dean Robertson 
has looked into domain names for our Swap Website. There are a number of options available, 
however Dean recommended that we purchase horshamswapmeet.org.au 

                                     General Club events appear each month in our Newsletter and members are urged to 
keep a close eye on these as they are continually updated 

             

                    Clubrooms :-  Little to report. The sign out front is still a ‘work in progress’. Termite damage 
has been repaired with further termite checks to be carried out. 

 

                     Regalia :-  Sue Boddi reported she has plenty of stock on hand. 
 

                     John Brack reported that a few members had taken advantage of autumn weather and taken a 
motorcycle ride to various places for morning coffee. The most recent a cruise up to Rainbow. 
Coming home John misjudged badly his fuel supply (after earlier losing a side panel from his 
BMW). Don Perry saved John a 20 plus km walk home, and to top the day, he found his lost 
panel. 

 

                                                                                                                                      Continued……………………... 
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      Wimmera Mallee Historical Vehicle Society  –  General Meeting No. 525 -  MINUTES 

               Held at WMHVS Clubrooms – DOOEN – 11th May 2023 continued……….. 
 

 Reports continued 

 

                       Bruce Brody reported we had 26 members at Dimboola for Heritage Day. Don Lupton 
reported 28 turned out for the Distinguished Gentleman’s Ride. 20 Members made it out to the 
recent film night. Next film night – “American Graffittee” 

 

                         Bruce Brody reported that Bay to Birdwood (2nd Oct) is limited to 1500 entries. Entry via 
their website. 

 

                         Horsham ‘Home of History’ – Col Thomas reported that a meeting is planned for 14th with a 
representative from HRCC. The aim is to establish a venue where the history of Horsham and 
its surrounds can be show cased. Interested WMHVS members are encouraged to attend. It is 
envisaged if there is enough interest, a committee be formed to start the process. 

 

                         Lutheran School Old Fashion Day – Bruce Brody reported he had taken the Rugby and some 
old implements to the day, impressing both Students and Teachers 

 

                         Avoca Auction – Ron Schneider gave a report on recent sale at Avoca. A Replica Benz sold 
for 40k, FJ Holden 20k, ’38 Plymouth 33k. A 16% Buyers premium applied to all items sold. 

 

                         Cavendish Auction – Mostly rusty wrecks, half dozen Blitz’s. A general Lee tank with some 
armour intact made 50k, a Grant tank (without armour) 45k. 

 

General Business – Domain name for Horsham Swap. Mauro Boddi moved that we purchase 
horshamswapmeet.org.au as recommended by Dean Robertson. Alan Cannnane seconded the 
motion                                                                        -    carried 

 

Next Meeting -  President Colin Kemp reminded members that at our next meeting (Thursday, 13th July) 
the General Meeting will be immediately followed by our Annual General Meeting. All 
executive positions will be declared vacant and any member can nominate for any position.  

                             Our current Membership Director Darrell Jeffries has indicated he will not be re-

nominating.  
 

Meeting Closed :  8.46pm 

 

                                                  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WMHVS Executive Nomination Form can be found on page 14 
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WIMMERA MALLEE HISTORICAL VEHICLE SOCIETY –  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 2022 

                Held at WMHVS clubrooms – DOOEN -  14th JULY 2022 

 

Meeting Opened :  8.32pm 

 

In attendance :  As recorded at General Meeting No. 515 

 

Apologies :     As recorded at General Meeting No. 515 

 

Minutes :  It was moved by Mauro Boddi that the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting be 
accepted as distributed to members. Seconded by Max Zbierski  -    carried 

 

Secretaries Report : Secretary Neville Thomas reported that all Secretary correspondence had been tabled 
at General Meetings and he had nothing further to add. 

 

Treasurers Report :  Treasurer Dean Robertson presented a detailed report on our Clubs current financial 
situation. Alan Cannane moved that his report be received. Peter Anthony seconded the 
motion.                                                       -             carried 

 

Presidents Report :  Outgoing President Neil Smith presented the following report :- 
                                             During my period as President there should have been three AGM’s. I should 

have had two previous attempts to practise writing an annual Presidents’ report. 
                                             Due to three years of Covid pandemic, this is our first real AGM in three years, 

and it will be my first and last annual report. We’ll see how it goes. There won’t be another to 
refine what I have done. 

                                             Club functions disappeared with lockdowns as we all hunkered down and locked 
up in an attempt to reduce the spread of the virus. Despite this, our membership remains 
strong with 180 members and we support club permits for over 400 vehicles. The permit 
scheme contributes to this strength, but we do have several members without permit vehicles 
who just enjoy belonging to a club. 

                                             Our home base at Dooen is working well. We have a good working relationship 
with the Hall Committee of Management. They are happy to have us on board helping to 
improve the hall and contributing to its upkeep. The win for us is that the arrangement gives 
us a very economical home base. 

                                             We have used some of our money and some grant money to develop the hall. 
Projects completed in the last few years include the carpeting of the building and foyer. Solar 
panel and a battery came from DELWP which has the potential to slash our power bills. We 
have new external doors all round and a new fridge in the kitchen. 

                                             A sincere thank you to retiring office bearers and to their replacements for 
stepping up to take a turn at contributing to the running of our club. 

                                             During lockdowns the thing that went missing was contact with others, the 
disappearance of our social networks. People contact is essential – it becomes a lonely life 
without. People develop social networks, through sports clubs, service clubs, Mens Sheds etc, 
and I feel this is important. 

                                            Social activity is one of the valuable offerings of our club. Vehicles may be 
mentioned, but value lies in the community of our club. We may have cars where you must 
start the engine running backwards to get a reverse gear, through to Rolls Royces, Ferraris 
and Model T Fords, but human contact is most important. My wife just tolerates my car habit, 
but happily comes along to club events because she knows there will always be great people 
there to mix with and have an enjoyable time. After a general meeting as it gets late, I have 
been known to turn a light off to give members a hint that its time to go home as they settle 
into serious socialising after supper. This is a terrific strength of our club and is to be 
nurtured. 

                                            I’ll close by wishing the new executive all the best with their involvement with 
our club. 

 

                                                                                                                                           Continued………….. 
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WIMMERA MALLEE HISTORICAL VEHICLE SOCIETY –  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 2022 

                Held at WMHVS clubrooms – DOOEN -  14th JULY 2022 

Continued……. 
 

Neil then declared all executive/committee positions vacant.  Junior Vie President Max 
Zbierski took the chair.  The following were elected unopposed for the 2022-2023 year. 
 

President :  Colin Kemp 

Senior Vice President : Frank Miller 
Junior Vice President : Max Zbierski 
Secretary :  Neville Thomas 

Assistant Secretary : Don Perry 

Treasurer :  Dean Robertson 

Assistant Treasurer : Neil Smith 

Membership Secretary : Darrell Jeffries 

Permit Vehicle Registrar : Mauro Boddi 
Federation Reps : Alan & Venie Jolley 

AOMC Reps : Neville & Gayle Thomas 

Newsletter Editor :  Sue Boddi 
Events Director : Don Perry 

Events Committee : Neville Thomas, Vic Ellis, Ken Taylor, Rod Warrick, Maureen Lister   
                                    Warrick, Cheryl Muir, Peter Anthony, Alan Cannane, Trevor Muller 
Club Website : Dean Robertson 

Facebook Page : Sue Boddi 
2022 Tour Director : Dean Robertson 

Library Committee : Alan Cannane, Alan Jolley 

Permit Renewal Signatories : Colin Kemp, Neville Thomas, Dean Robertson, Vic Ellis, 
                                                      Rod Warrick, Mauro Boddi 
First Aid Officers : Maureen Lister-Warrick, Noel Taylor 
Vehicle Scrutineers (pre 1950 vehicles) : Terry Rudolph, Vic Ellis, Rod Warrick 

Club Regalia : Sue Boddi 
Swap Director 2023 : No nomination – referred to executive 

Clubrooms Committee : Neil Smith, Alan Cannane, James Feery, John Brack, Rod  
                            Warrick, Maureen Lister-Warrick, Max Zbierski 
Dooen Hall Committee Representatives : Neil Smith, John Brack, Chris Ladlow 

 

 

Meeting Closed : Incoming President Colin Kemp closed the meeting at 8.52pm 

 

 

Next Meeting: AGM & July General Meeting 

 

Dooen Hall  
Thursday 13th July at 8pm 

 

All welcome 
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Historic Winton 2023 
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Historic Winton 2023 
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Murtoa Coffee Cars and Motorbikes 
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Murtoa Coffee Cars and Motorbikes 
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WMHVS Classifieds 
 

 

 

For Sale 

 

Sidchrome ¾” drive socket set. AF 15/16” to AF 2-3/16”;  
W ½” (9/16”BS) to W 1-1/4” (1-1/4”BS).  
Sockets are in excellent condition with only a couple  
ever having been used. $350.00 

 

Zac Stephan 0447 282 922 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 

 

Damaged boot lid, Monaro HG 1970 GTS 253.  
Make an offer. More photos available. 
 

Zac Stephan 0447 282 922 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 

 

I am wondering if anyone in the club is a collector of Motorific Action Highway toy car sets? I have these 
two sets that are in very good condition. 
 

Contact Zac Stephan 0447 282 922 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wanted 

 

Tailshaft to suit HJ/HX/HZ Holden with Turbo 400 G/box and 308 diff. 
 

Neil Smith 0417 358 092 
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 If not delivered please return to: 
 

PO Box  845 

Horsham Vic 3402 

NEWSLETTER 

Print Post Approval No. 100001742 

 

W.M.H.V.S. INC. 

6th April 2024 

HORSHAM SHOWGROUNDS 

“Wimmera’s Largest Market” 

Featuring Vehicle and Motorbike display 
 

Catering for all motoring enthusiasts  
& collectors of antique items and crafts 

 

Gates open 6am 

Trading 7am – 1pm 

Swap Director 2024  
Terry Pollock 

Phone 0406 006 040 

swap@wmhvs.org.au 

horshamswapmeet.org.au 

 

 

«Name» «Member» 

«Address» 

«Town» «State» «P/code» 

 


